
 

 

This is my Son, 

Rev. Fr. Peter Blayney - Parish Priest 
Rev. Fr. Treesen Silva - Sri Lankan 
Chaplain and Assistant Priest 
Sr. Helen Cunningham OP - Pastoral 
Associate 

Parish Office: 32 Calliope Street 
                        Guildford  NSW  2161 
Parish Office Telephone:  9632.2672 
Email: 
admin@guildfordcatholicchurch.org.au 
Website: 
www.guildfordcatholicchurch.org.au 
Manning Foundation: 0497 973 311 

Est. 1933 

Parish Office Hours: 
 

Monday-Thursday:  8:30am to 3:00pm 

Friday:  8:30am to 2:00pm 

Closed daily:  12:30pm to 1:00pm 

10 & 11 June 2023 

The Most Holy Body and Blood of Christ (Corpus Christi) 

WEEKLY TIMETABLE 

Sunday Masses: 
Saturday Vigil: 5:30pm 

Sunday:  8:00am and 10:00am 

Weekday Masses: 
Tuesday:  9:15am 

Wednesday:  9:15am 

Thursday:  9:15am 

Friday:  9:15am 

Sacrament of Penance: 
Saturday:  4:30pm to 5:15pm 

Eucharistic Adoration: 
Friday:  After the 9:15am Mass, for one hour, 
   concluding with Benediction 

Baptisms: Please contact the          
Parish Office by telephone 
(9632.2672) to arrange a        
Baptism. Baptisms are held        
every 2nd and 4th Sunday of the 
month at 11:15am, or during any 
Sunday Mass, to be negotiated 
with the Parish Priest. Baptism 
Preparation will be explained 
when you contact the Parish       
Office. 

St. Patrick’s Primary School 
Principal: Mr. Steven Jones 

Phone: 8728.7300 
Email: 

stpatsguildford@parra.catholic.edu.au 
Website: 

www.stpatsguildford.catholic.edu.au 

To Live, Love and Act 
Like Jesus 

PARRAMATTA DIOCESAN SYNOD 

 

A Synod is both an event and a process where clergy, consecrated, and the laity gather to 
discuss important matters relating to the life and mission of the Church. Synods are     
transformative events that lead to renewal in the Church's life. Our Diocesan Synod will be 
held from 12-15 October 2023. Our Synod will gather clergy, religious, and the laity across 
our Diocese to listen, discern, and respond to the Holy Spirit through voices of the People 
of God in Western Sydney and The Blue Mountains. From May to July 2023, in the lead up 
to the Synod, all are invited to participate in deanery and parish listening consultations,   
organising time to discuss with family and friends, and engaging in opportunities to          
dialogue. Submissions from these consultations and conversations will be collected and 
can be provided online, in person, or via mail. The submissions will be reviewed and       
synthesised by a Synod working group and will inform the development of agenda for the 
Synod. All of us parishioners can participate at various levels. 
 

We will have a parish consultation on Sunday, 18th June in the Parish Hall, 11:30am–

12:30pm. (Our Primary School teachers held their consultation on Tuesday, 30th May). 
 

Anyone is invited to make an individual submission by following the links on the Synod 
website. 
 

You can organise a group of people (family, friends etc.) to come together for a               
consultation; again, guidelines for this are on the Synod website: 
https://parracatholic.org/synod2023/.         ~ Fr. Peter Blayney 
 



 

 

1ST READING: DEUTERONOMY 8:2-3. 14-16 

A reading from the book of Deuteronomy 

 

Moses said to the people: 'Remember how the Lord 
your God led you for forty years in the wilderness, to 
humble you, to test you and know your inmost heart - 
whether you would keep his commandments or not. 
He humbled you, he made you feel hunger, he fed you 
with manna which neither you nor your fathers had 
known, to make you understand that man does not 
live on bread alone but that man lives on everything 
that comes from the mouth of the Lord. 'Do not then 
forget the Lord your God who brought you out of the 
land of Egypt, out of the house of slavery: who guided 
you through this vast and dreadful wilderness, a land 
of fiery serpents, scorpions, thirst; who in this          
waterless place brought you water from the hardest 
rock; who in this wilderness fed you with manna that 
your fathers had not known.' 
 

The word of the Lord 

Thanks be to God 

 

RESPONSORIAL PSALM: PS 147:12-15. 19-20 

 

Response: Praise the Lord, Jerusalem. 
 

O praise the Lord, Jerusalem! 
Zion, praise your God! 
He has strengthened the bars of your gates, 
he has blessed the children within you. R. 
 

He established peace on your borders, 
he feeds you with finest wheat. 
He sends out his word to the earth 

and swiftly runs his command. R. 
 

He makes his word known to Jacob, 
to Israel his laws and decrees. 
He has not dealt thus with other nations; 
he has not taught them his decrees. R. 
 

2ND READING: 1 CORINTHIANS 10:16-17 

A reading from the first letter of St. Paul to the           
Corinthians 

 

The blessing-cup that we bless is a communion with 
the blood of Christ, and the bread that we break is a 
communion with the body of Christ. The fact that there 
is only one loaf means that, though there are many of 
us, we form a single body because we all have a 
share in this one loaf. 
 

The word of the Lord 

Thanks be to God 

 

GOSPEL ACCLAMATION: JOHN 6:51-52 

 

Alleluia, alleluia! 
I am the living bread from heaven, says the Lord; 
whoever eats this bread will live for ever. 
Alleluia! 

Published with permission under licence agreement from Liturgia 

THE GOSPEL: JOHN 6:51-58 

A reading from the holy Gospel according to John 

 

Jesus said to the Jews: 
'I am the living bread which has come down from 
heaven. Anyone who eats this bread will live for ever; 
and the bread that I shall give is my flesh, for the life 
of the world.' Then the Jews started arguing with one 
another: 'How can this man give us his flesh to eat?' 
they said. Jesus replied: 'I tell you most solemnly, if 
you do not eat the flesh of the Son of Man and drink 
his blood, you will not have life in you. Anyone who 
does eat my flesh and drink my blood has eternal life, 
and I shall raise him up on the last day. For my flesh 
is real food and my blood is real drink. He who eats 
my flesh and drinks my blood lives in me and I live in 
him. As I, who am sent by the living Father, myself 
draw life from the Father, so whoever eats me will 
draw life from me. This is the bread come down from 
heaven; not like the bread our ancestors ate: they are 
dead, but anyone who eats this bread will live for   
ever.' 
 

The Gospel of the Lord 

Praise to you, Lord Jesus Christ 

LITURGY OF THE WORD 

THE MOST HOLY BODY AND BLOOD OF 

CHRIST (CORPUS CHRISTI) - YEAR A 

I am the living bread 

from heaven, 

whoever eats this bread 

will live for ever. 



 

 

PARISH NOTICESPARISH NOTICESPARISH NOTICESPARISH NOTICES 

 

FIRST COMMUNION: The Church teaches that      
children should be prepared to receive Holy         
Communion as soon as possible after their coming to 
the age of reason or discretion, i.e. about the age of 
seven. It is primarily the duty of parents and of those 
who take their place, as it is the duty of the Parish 
Priest, to ensure that children who have reached the 
age of reason are properly prepared and, having 
made their sacramental confession, are nourished by 
this divine food as soon as possible. [Code of Canon 
[Church] Law, Can.914] 
Parents may collect an Enrolment Form from            
Sr. Helen for First Holy Communion, after Sunday 
Masses – Saturday 5:30pm, Sunday 8:00am and 
10:00am beginning this weekend 10-11 June, 
when we celebrate the Solemnity of the Body and 
Blood of Jesus. The Eucharist is the memorial of 
Christ’s death and resurrection. Let us pray for each 
other and especially for the families who will be         
preparing our young parishioners to receive Jesus, 
for the first of many times, in Holy Communion. 
 

PLANNED GIVING OFFERING ENVELOPES: The 
Planned Giving Offering envelopes for the 2023/2024 
financial year are available in the foyer of the Church 
for those parishioners who contribute. If any           
parishioner would like to contribute, please contact 
the Parish Office during office hours (9632.2672) and 
a set of envelopes can be arranged for you. PLEASE 
NOTE ENVELOPE NUMBERS HAVE CHANGED. 
 

1ST AND 2ND COLLECTION COUNTER’S          
ROSTER: The new roster for the 2023/2024 financial 
year is now available for collection from the Sacristy. 
 

CATHOLIC OUTLOOK MAGAZINE: The latest 
Catholic Outlook Magazine for Ordinary Time/Winter 
2023 is now available to collect from the back of the 
church. Please feel free to take a copy home. 
 

TAP & GO” DONATION POINT: The opportunity is 
now available for parishioners and visitors to donate 
to St. Patrick’s Parish using a credit or debit card. 
The majority of parishes in the Diocese now have this        
facility. Following advice from both the Parish        
Pastoral Council and the Finance Committee to        
install this donation point, it will be available for use         
at the weekend Masses The donation is                      
pre-programmed for $5.00 per tap of the card over 
the tap symbol. If you wish to donate more than 
$5.00, tap again. It takes a few seconds to record 
your donation. The Diocese’s encouragement to use 
this facility is a response to the trend where most 
people carry little, if any, cash these days. The      
donation point does not take the place of the First 
and Second collections or the weekly envelope          
offerings. St. Patrick’s is very grateful for your        
donations, however you wish to make them. 
             ~ Fr. Peter Blayney 

 

MASS INTENTIONS: To prevent confusion and      
assumptions, could parishioners clearly identify if a 
Mass intention, for publication in the Bulletin, is either 
Recently Deceased, Anniversary or Deceased.       
It would also be helpful if names were printed clearly 
on the envelope. Printed envelopes are available         
at the back of the Church. Thank you for your          
co-operation. 

PARISH PRAYER 

 
Loving God we thank you for being with 
us always. Open our hearts to hear your 
voice. 
 
Help us, Lord, to make this Parish a 
place of mercy and hope, where all feel 
welcomed, loved, respected, forgiven 
and encouraged. 
 
In your love and wisdom, help and guide 
all of us to be good ambassadors for 
Christ, both in service to others and in 
proclaiming the Gospel. 
 
Send your Holy Spirit among us Lord so 
that we may be filled with your grace 
and peace as we go about our lives in 
this world. 
 
We pray in the name of Jesus. 
 
Amen 

 

 

Mass IntentionsMass IntentionsMass IntentionsMass Intentions 

 

 

Recently Deceased: 
 

Josephine Bechara, Nicola Dalzotto, Christian 
Lisiahi, Trudy Santa Maria, Leonard Timmins 

 

Anniversaries: 
 

Les Romero, Michael D’Silva, Augustine Mark     
Baptista, Frane & Marija Marcic, Santan & Anna 
Maria Baptista, Nellie Dunn, Leaha Falakiko 
Keletaona, Alma & Semaan Azar & Deceased       
Family Members, Cecil Cordeiro, Felice Sposari, 
Rita & Annie Gonsalves, Amelia D’Silva, Barbara 
Hanna 

 

Deceased: 
 

David Quach, Mary Jane Axiak, Quan Tang,           
Tokavahua, Faupala & Falaeo Families, Asela 
Polutele & Family, Gertrude Santa Maria, Nicholas 
Ippolito & Ippolito Family, Felix Gonalves, Alefosio 
Kivalu Falakika Matele Falaeo, Janette Majid,         
Adele, Rima & Bassima Hanna, Holy Souls in        
Purgatory 



 

 

PRAYER FOR OUR DIOCESAN SYNOD 
 

O God, who always walks with us on the journey of life, 
we call upon you to lead us forth united. 

Bless and guide our Diocesan Synod. 

Keep us anchored in your love. Open our hearts as we listen and discern. 
Reveal to us the way we are called to go out into the deep. 

Give us the courage to pursue the mission with bold humility. 

May we experience renewal in our local Church today, 

and for generations to come. 

We ask this prayer through Jesus Christ, who in the power of the 
Holy Spirit continues to guide your Church, 

to the fullness of your Kingdom now, and forever. 

Amen 

Our Lady Help of Christians, pray for us. 
St. Mary of the Cross MacKillop, pray for us. 

PENRITH PARISH ROOM FOR RENT: St. Nicholas    
of Myra Parish in Penrith is renting out an upstairs     
office space next to Catholic Care, Penrith.             
Contact Rodney (Office Manager) at                        
enquiries@stnicholasofmyra.org.au or call 4721.2509 
for photos and more information. 
 

CATHOLIC SOCIAL SERVICES AUSTRALIA       

WEBINAR SERIES ON THE VOICE - 29 JUNE AND 
27 JULY: Catholic Social Services Victoria, in          
conjunction with Catholic Social Services Australia, is 
pleased to invite you to join them for a series of       
webinars to learn more about the upcoming            
referendum on the Indigenous Voice to Parliament. 
Learn from legal, historical and theological experts and 
hear from Indigenous people about their experiences, 
hopes and concerns for The Voice referendum.          
To book tickets, please visit: www.trybooking.com/
CHXKH. 
 

REFUGEE WEEK CREATIVE SHOWCASE —         
16 JUNE: Join us for an inspiring event featuring         
participants of the JRS Australia Leadership             
Program reflecting on this year's Refugee Week 
theme: 'Finding Freedom'. Experience a creative 
showcase including speeches, poetry, short film        
and art on Friday, 16 June at 6:00pm at the            
Cloister Room, St. Patrick's Cathedral, 1 Marist           
Place, Parramatta. Parking available onsite. RSVP     
via: https://bit.ly/refugeeweekshowcase. 
 

 

DIOCESAN AND COMMUNITY NOTICESDIOCESAN AND COMMUNITY NOTICESDIOCESAN AND COMMUNITY NOTICESDIOCESAN AND COMMUNITY NOTICES    

SYDNEY ARCHDIOCESE & PARRAMATTA       
DIOCESE MULTICULTURAL MASS - 18 JUNE: 
Migrant chaplains and people from all ethnic        
communities in the Diocese of Parramatta and         
Archdiocese of Sydney are invited to a Multicultural 
Mass on Sunday, 18 June at 2:00pm at St. Mary’s 
Cathedral, Sydney. Bishop Vincent Long will be the 
principal celebrant and all are welcome to attend.       
If you have any questions, please contact Fr. Roland 
Maurer EV or Kylie Cullen via: 
immigration@sydneycatholic.org. 
 

SAVE CALVARY HOSPITAL: There is a petition to 
the Members of the ACT Legislative Assembly to      
reverse a decision of the ACT government to           
compulsorily acquire Calvary Hospital in Canberra. 
This removes the ownership and management        
from Calvary Health Care – a Catholic operator –    
and gives the ownership to the government-run,        
non-faith-based Canberra Health Services instead. 
To find out more about the implications of this 
decision and to sign the petition, please visit: 
www.savecalvary.com.au. 
 

MARRIAGE PREPARATION COURSES IN 2023: 
Getting married in 2023? Let the Diocese of              
Parramatta help you prepare. Visit 
www.parracatholic.org/pmp to view weekend         
course dates, to book and pay. An online               
preparation called SmartLoving can also be        
booked via the website. For more information,          
email met@parracatholic.org or phone Karin on      
0419 242 435 or Marisa on 0412 280 017. 


